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CITY OF PONTIAC 
Department of Building Safety & Planning 

47450 Woodward Ave • PONTIAC, MICHIGAN 48342-5009 
TELEPHONE: (248) 758-3700 • FAX: (248) 758-3750 

 
Mayor Deirdre Waterman 

 

Re: Trash Pickup Requirements & Creating a Blight Free Pontiac 01/09/2020 
 
Dear Property Owner and/or City Resident, 

As a pro-active measure, the Pontiac Ordinance Enforcement Division is issuing this letter so that you 
are aware the City has ordinances (local laws/codes) in place to preserve and promote the integrity of the 
community. In short, this means that both business and property owners are required to keep the public and 
private portions of property free of blight conditions. Examples of blight free property conditions include: 

(1) ensuring the grass is mowed 
(2) sidewalks/driveways are free of ice and snow 
(3) trash is properly contained with approved receptacles 
(4) all vehicles on the property are licensed/insured/operable 
(5) all necessary building/zoning permits have been reviewed and approved before the start of any repair 
or alteration. 

All of the various codes mentioned above are intended to prevent nuisance conditions from propagating, 
which means protecting the general health, safety, and welfare of the community. For additional information 
and helpful resources pertaining to code enforcement services, please visit our dedicated webpage: 

http://www.pontiac.mi.us/departments/community_development/code_enforcement.php 
 

Finally, as we prepare for the winter months, it is important to remind everyone of the responsibility and 
necessity to keep the sidewalks, driveways, and parking areas free and clear of snow/ice. Also, it is 
important to understand the requirements for using the special pickup for trash. Included with this letter 
contains the sanitation guidelines for special pickups, which is a great resource for understanding the 
program. As a reminder, trash cans can only be placed on the curb 24 hours before or after pickup, please 
be mindful of this requirement to avoid potential tickets and fees. 

 
 
Thank you in advanced for your anticipated cooperation 

 
 
 
City of Pontiac 
Code Enforcement Division 
248-758-2800 

http://www.pontiac.mi.us/departments/community_development/code_enforcement.php
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